DRAFT


MINUTES
Sanbornton Budget Committee
Meeting Date and Time: Monday, March 12th, 2018 at 6:30 PM

Meeting Place: Old Town Hall, Sanbornton, N.H.
Present: Budget Committee Chair Ralph Rathjen, Selectmen Karen Ober, Earl Leighton, Craig Weisman, Craig Davis, John Vorel, Justin Barriault 
Minutes: Earl Leighton made a motion to approve the minutes of 2/6. Craig Weisman seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Chair Rathjen stated that he called this meeting to discuss the Budget Committee’s plan for delivering an effective message at Town Meeting on Wednesday, March 14th. He noted that Craig Davis explained the Budget Committee’s process for voting on department budgets at Candidate’s Night recently and he can do this again at Town Meeting. Chair Rathjen provided a report of the Budget Committee’s work from this year, which explained any proposed budgets that were voted on differently by the Budget Committee versus the Selectmen. Earl Leighton suggested that there be bullet points on the first page, so that the public can see a summary of the issues they care about, and John Vorel suggested numbering the issues instead, which the group agreed on. Craig Davis made a motion to accept the Budget Committee report with this change. Earl Leighton seconded the motion and the motion passed, with Selectman Karen Ober abstaining.
Chair Rathjen stated that each member should take one budget item from the report to speak about at Town Meeting, in addition to providing the public with copies of the report if they want to take them. Craig Weisman and Earl Leighton will discuss the Highway Department budget, Char Rathjen will discuss Medical Insurance, Justin Barriault will discuss the Police Department budget and Craig Davis will discuss Fuel. Craig Weisman asked if this discussion will allow for input from the public at Town Meeting. Craig Davis responded that the budget will be presented by the Budget Committee and then input with the public will be welcomed after that is done. Selectman Ober reminded the Committee that questions from the public must be directed to the Town Moderator and then to the Budget Committee. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Audry Barriault 

